
A marine reserve manifesto
In New Zealand, we have discussed marine reserves for 40 years. We established the first reserve 30 years ago. We now have 18 reserves We know that they are practical, and that once established they are popular and successful. We have carried out enough trials and test. We should now move to a policy based on principles. We need to organise the scientists, interest the general public, inform the politicians and instruct the planners.
Marine life existed before people became active in the sea, and this life maintained itself.

Natural marine life is abundant, varied and complex. It is important to the whole planet.
We are still very ignorant about it. We do not know what is necessary to sustain it.
Our activities in the sea (fishing, dumping, dredging, etc.) can kill or degrade marine life. The damage has increased over the years; and now threatens the sustainability of marine life.
Our existing ways of managing the sea are useful, but are not enough to control this damage.
More positive action is also needed. Fully-protected marine reserves will help maintain (or restore) all marine life.

Marine reserves are also useful to science, education, recreation and standard management.
Marine reserves are a new, different and additional form of management. Standard management will continue (and improve) in the rest of the sea.
All these points are universal. Marine reserves are needed everywhere. In each region, the reserves must form a system which is large to sustain itself. 
So each region requires a policy with the following principles:
(a) The reserves are fully-protected. 

(b) The reserves are permanent.
 (c) Each reserve is big enough to be viable.
 (d) All major habitats are included in reserves. 
(e) There are several separate examples of each habitat.

(f) The reserves are spread throughout the region (a network).
(g) Public interest in the reserves is actively encouraged.
(h) Research and monitoring is carried out.
The Government will adopt this policy to ensure action in the general public interest.

In each region, there are many arrangements of reserves that conform to the policy, so anyone interested can be involved in deciding the details.
This policy and its principles provide the necessary guidelines for practical action. 
Existing information is sufficient for action in all regions.
The matter is urgent. Safe-guarding our children’s future requires action now.
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